BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BORN

PETCH - Justin, Victoria and Vanessa are very happy to announce the arrival of Michael Charles Garth on August 10, 2000, weight 7 lb. 12 oz., 19-1/2" long. Proud parents are Pamela and Tim Petch. Grandparents Carol and Robert Petch and Carrol and Claude Orchard.

RYAN-KINGSBURY - Patrice and Camilla are proud to announce the arrival of their baby girl Megan Lynn, born August 1, 2000, weighing 7 lb. 7 oz., second granddaughter for Bert and Susan Kingsbury of Hemmingford and first grandchild for Marcel and Pierrette Ryan of Noyon, Qc.

DIED

GOODALL, Margaret (née Bolton) - Passed away at the Montreal General Hospital on August 16, 2000. Beloved wife of William (Bill) Goodall. Loving mother of Donald (Joan) and Janice. Grandmother of Robert and Matthew. Sister of Edith Gaylord, Dorothy Mackey and Muriel Breckenridge. Friends will be received at the Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake Street, Huntingdon, Quebec on Sunday, August 20 from 2 to 4 p.m. and 7 to 9 p.m. Service will be held on Monday, August 21 at 11 a.m. in St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church, Huntingdon. In lieu of flowers, if desired, donations may be made to St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church or the charity of your choice.

IN MEMORIAM

STONEHOUSE, George (Guppy) - In loving memory of a devoted husband, father grandfather and great-grandfather who passed away August 17, 1994.

You are always in our thoughts and in our hearts. Wife Francis & family

CARD OF THANKS

Thank-you to my family and friends for making my 90th Birthday very special.

Isobel Court

Florence Wilson Lindsay and family would like to sincerely thank Dr. Lemieux and the staff of the 3rd Floor Barrie Memorial Hospital, for their excellent care while Florence was a patient there. We are so fortunate to have such caring people in our community. A special thank-you goes to all who visited, sent cards, flowers and gifts.

We would like to thank our families and friends for their attendance and help at our 50th Anniversary celebration. The cards and gifts received were very much appreciated. Due to everyone's generosity we were able to send a donation of \$498.43 to the Heart and Stroke Foundation. Our talented musician friends added a nice touch. Thanks again everyone, it was a memorable occasion.

Eldon & June

Valleyfield

Elsie Melanson - 373-7207

Sympathy

The Valleyfield community along with many friends, neighbors and acquaintances of former long-time Nitro resident Muriel Eleanor Swartz (née Chamberlain) were greatly saddened to her of her death on Toronto on August 2. She was 85.

Many of these people along with family members gathered at the Valleyfield Protestant Cemetery on August 14 to say farewell

A memorial service celebrating the life of Mrs. Swartz was held August 6 at Asbury and West United Church in Toronto. Both this and the Valleyfield committal service we conducted by her son-in-law, Rev. Doug McKenzie.

Muriel was born in Shawville, Que., on November 22, 1915, the daughter of Stella Murphy and Marshall Chamberlain.

She was predeceased by her parents, husband Ross, he son John and a brother Murph.

She was the much-loved mother of Heather (Doug McKenzie) of Toronto; Colleen (Andy McGaw) of the Cayman Islands; Pat (Stew McLeod) of Okanagan Falls, BC; Sally (Randy Epp) of Prince George BC; and Eleanor (John Taylor) of Kitchener, Ont., as well as the late John (Darlene) and honorary son-in-law Gilles of St-Timothée.

She was the dear grandmother of Scott and Peter Mckenzie, Heidi McGaw, Bruce and Jason Swartz, and Chris and Craig Taylor, and great-grandmother to Zhara and Emily.

Sympathy goes out to all the family.



